

Planning and Public Safety Committee Meeting

April 19, 2022

PARTIAL SUMMARY

Chair J. Brown called the meeting to order at 1:01 p.m. Committee Members Ellinger, McCurn, Lamb, Kloiber, Worley, Baxter, Bledsoe, and Plomin were in attendance. Committee Member Reynolds was absent. Vice Mayor Kay, Council Members Moloney, LeGris, Sheehan, and F. Brown were also present as non-voting members.

II. Residential Parking Permit Program

LeGris provided a brief introduction of the two Residential Parking Permit Program amendments. One amendment is for the South Hill Residential Parking Permit Program and the other is for the Bullock Place Residential Parking Permit Program. A representative from the Law Department and a representative from the Lexington Parking Authority were present to answer any questions.

Motion by Bledsoe to approve the amendment to the Residential Parking Permit Program for South Hill. Seconded by McCurn. Motion passed without dissent.

Motion by Bledsoe to approve the amendment to the Residential Parking Permit Program for Bullock Place. Seconded by McCurn. Motion passed without dissent.

The full April 19, 2022 Committee Summary will be reported out at Work Session on June 21, 2022.